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UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
 
 

1st July 2018 Sunday 
President’s and Memorial Run. 

Have booked a Seafood Lunch cruise that only 
takes 25 guests. We have booked and 

confirmed @ $35 per head. This entails a one & 
half hour cruise including lunch. CHACC will 

sponsor $10 per head so members are only up 
for $25 per head. We currently have 18 and 1 

tentative. So first in Best Dressed!  Please let us 
know ASAP.  Cruise is from Mooloolaba. 

Phone Kim or Carol 0427876271/0427876773. 
 

18th July 2018 Wednesday 
Counter Lunch: Mid-week/month. 

Organised by John & Jan Westerhuis. 
This is to the Yandina Pub. 

 
5th August 2018 Sunday 

BYO: 
Organised by Ian (Scotty) & Aldonna Scott 

 

     July 2018 
Editors Phone: 07 54331586 
Editors: editor@chacc.com 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classic and 
Historic 

Automobile Club 
of Caboolture 

Inc. 
PO Box 514 

Caboolture  QLD  
4510  

** Smorgasbord **  
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring a 
plate or two to place on a 

table to share with all other 
club members present. 

 
**   BYO ** 

When BYO is mentioned for 
a club run lunch, all members 

are to bring lunch for  
themselves. 

 
* BBQ/Sausage Sizzle * 

We provide food ‘n’ salads 
Gold coin donation required 

 
All Sunday Runs are: Meet 
@ Sundowner Motel just off 

the Bribie turnoff in 
Caboolture (8 Aerodrome 
Road), 8.30am for a 9am 
departure. Don’t forget to 
bring your morning tea! 

 

All Mid-week Runs are: 
Meet @ Sundowner Motel 
(as above) 10.00am for a 
10.30am departure (no 

morning tea stop) 
 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT 
Kim Bowers 
0427876271 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Alex Gallacher 
0417247292 
 

SECRETARY 
Carol Bowers 
0427876773 
secretary@chacc.com  
 

TREASURER 
John Westerhuis  
0427542384 
 

Run/Drive DIRECTOR 
Alex Gallacher 
0417247292 
 

FUND RAISING 
COORDINATOR 
Jenny Vallance 
 0438641889 
 

EDITOR 
Alex Gallacher 
0417247292 
editor@chacc.com  
 

PHOTOGRAPHER 
David Alsbury 
0468361490 
 

WEBSITE 
John Pritchard via 
Alex Gallacher  
(07) 5433 1586 
 

FIRST AID OFFICERS 
Sally Byrne 
Elaine Gallacher 
 

DATING OFFICER 
Caboolture:  
Kim Bowers 
0427876271 
 

Bribie Island/Ningi:  
Ron Walters (07) 5497 5118 
 

Redcliffe/Kallangur 
Andy Byrne (07) 34822196 
0429493244 
 

Loganholme:  
Don Streeton (07) 3209 9549 
 

Social Director  
Elaine Gallacher 
54331586 
 

EXTRA COMMITTEE 
Peter Rohan 
Paul Johnson 
Jenny Vallance 

OUR AIMS 

To bring together persons with a common 
interest to encourage the use, maintenance 
and preservation of motor vehicles of classic 
and historic classification without prejudice 
to make, model, method of manufacture or 
country of origin. As well as vehicles of 
special interest, this may, from time to time, 
be determined by the committee. 

site: www.chacc.com 

mailto:editor@chacc.com
mailto:secretary@chacc.com
mailto:editor@chacc.com
http://www.chacc.com/
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Classic & Historical Automobile Club of Caboolture Inc. 
Minutes of General Meeting held at Baroon Pocket Dam 06/05/2018 

 

Meeting commencing at 10.15 am 
VicePresident Welcome: V/President welcomed all those in attendance. 

Present:    As per attendance book. 

Apologies:    As per attendance book. 

Birthdays for MAY: Geoff Kruger & Trish Hamilton (all that we know of) 
 

New Members: Nil 

Minutes of Last General Meeting: Was held 4th March 2018 @ Skippy Park, Landsborough 

and published in the April issue of the SCN. 

Moved by Alex Gallacher that minutes be accepted as true and accurate record of that meeting. 

Seconded by Frank Tenny 

Business arising from the minutes: Still looking for volunteers for Runs for from August 15th. 

David Alsbury to do monthly run in August. (this has since been changed) 

Peter Rohan to do monthly run for September. (this has since been changed) 

John Westerhuis advised mid-week run for July will be to Yandina Hotel.  
 

Correspondence In: 

 Various Other Club newsletters – Available here for members or ask Alex. 

 Communication from QHMC – distributed to committee. 

 Letter from Andy & Sally Byrne re suggestion for member’s fee p’ments. 

Correspondence Out: M’ship receipt, card & constitution to N & K Griffin. 

   40 hard copy newsletters April issue of SCN  

   40 hard copy newsletters May issue of SCN. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: John to presented financials to end of April. Moved John that they be 

accepted and accounts passed for payment. Seconded Alex Gallacher. 
 

Run Directors Report:  

 Mid-week Wednesday – 16th May – will be a very scenic drive ending up at Sandstone 

Point with shelter & toilets.  Is a BYO, however don’t bring much as Frank Tenney’s 

daughter has offered to bring along some uniquely homemade Vietnamese food for us to 

savour! Frank took numbers of those that will be attending, so if you wish to partake in a 

lovely lunch, contact Frank or you may miss out! 

 3rd June – Sunday. BYO or buy there from the many food outlets. Old Petrie Town 

Steam Fair. EARLY departure from the Sundowner @ 8am, for our northern based 

members – southern members meet us outside the main gate of Old Petrie Town, 901 

Dayboro Road at 8.45am. 
 

General Business: 

 Sergeant at Arms – a suggestion from David Alsbury is to increase our fees slightly and 

put that increase into our annual Charity nominee.  Another suggestion from Jenny 

Vallance is to have a ‘Sally’s Hat’ available at all runs for members to willingly dob 

themselves in and toss their coin into. 

A general discussion took place and with a show of hands by those present, the “Sally’s Hat” 

suggestion was preferred. 

Raffle Winners: 
1st Stan Valance    2nd Gladys Rohan 

3rd Frank Tenny    Goose Club: No 66- Frank Tenny  

Meeting Closed at 10.50am 
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Secretary's Update to Members: 
Alex – our Vice President, Editor & Run Director has been tearing his hair out lately, not that he 

has much left to remove, with ongoing problems with his internet provider once he got connected 

to the NBN. Connection – NO. Internet – NO. Home phone – NO. At time of this newsletter he 

has been without all of the above for 3 weeks. Hence he hasn’t been getting any communications 

from us or photos, etc. In desperation I phoned Aileen our past Editor who volunteered to come 

out of retirement and get this July issue away to you. Big thankyous to Aileen we really appreciate 

it. 

In the meantime Kim and I have made another quick trip – this time to New Zealand – catching 

up with a very dear friend who is very ill.  

What a wonderful surprise to see Lindsay & Valmay on the June 3rd run.  Just so everyone doesn’t 

think Lindsay isn’t about to drop off the perch just yet, he travelled (solo) to NSW with a car trailer 

and picked up a beautiful classic Wolselely, then made it safely back home. Our thoughts go out 

to Valmay who can’t control this fighting spirit of a man who just wanted another project to tinker 

with. We are about to go and sight this new vehicle and will send you a photo next newsletter. 

To those members we haven’t seen because of other commitments or illness, we hope to see you 

soon. Special thoughts to a couple of members who are not travelling so good – we wish you 

positive thoughts and a positive outcome. 

 

 

 

Club Run Old Petrie Town/Steam Show 

June 3rd 2018 
 
Reasonable turnout – 25 members & 15 vehicles. They say 

the best made plans invariably go astray. Well in this case 

they did. Having confirmed our club would attend and been 

assured of going on the oval for display if we were there by 

9am we were gob smacked when the ‘official’ on the gate 

said he had no idea we were coming and NO we couldn’t 

go on the oval. We were then instructed to park opposite 

the Pub.  After about 20 minutes we discovered Neil 

Hamilton knew one of the guys on the gate so he and Kim 

meandered off to endeavour to get some clarification on 

why we couldn’t go on the oval. Success from him, 

however once Neil and his beautiful 1949 Ford pick-up 

went through the rest of us were instructed to go the back 

way (so as not to knock over any pedestrians) and park on 

the outer grassed carpark. So that was our day – relegated 

to the outskirts but at least we were all together apart from 

Neil & Trish who managed prime position on the inner 

lawned area. I do apologise to members for the mix-up and 

inconvenience but it was out of our control. 

 

Throughout the day members enjoyed just meandering 

around and looking at all the exhibits and of course grabbing something to eat. This meant it wasn’t 

feasible to hold a meeting as at no time was everyone together. Instead of a raffle we just had a 

lucky ticket draw. 1st prize (you guessed it) went to Frank Tenney. 2nd. to Nigel & Karen whom 
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we couldn’t find to deliver to before we left and 3rd prize to Leo & Marge Nunnink (also missing 

in action – even their vehicle was locked) so will maybe post or hold until next we see them.  Goose 

Club was drawn and went to Brett James (not in attendance) so will increase for July run. 

We did do a bit of a Search & Rescue (where those members in attendance) went in all directions 

for a six year old autistic boy who had gone missing from the Jumping Castle.  Outcome was good 

as Kim asked the miniature train driver to look out for him and he in turn found him and returned 

him to his very stressed out parents. 

 

Weather was great and the relaxed chat in the carpark finished off a great day – as I said on our 

run sheet – ‘Any Day is What You make It’. 
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Mid-Week Run Wednesday 13th June 

Iron Bark Gully Picnic Ground 

 

The email went out to our regular mid-week run attendees as instructed by our Rally Director that 

we were going to Dayboro. On arrival at the Sundowner however Alex had overnight changed his 

mind and we now were headed to a picnic spot out of Samford!   

 

The sun was shining – just a tad nippy in the morning and then the sun shone through.  

Down on attendances for a mid-weeker – only managed 7 vehicles and 12 members. We all did 

enjoy Alex’s picnic spot however at Ironbark Gully.  Was very peaceful and relaxing. We were of 

course supervised by the resident Kookaburras looking down on us in disdain for disturbing their 

surrounds. 

Thank you Alex for a great run – was very picturesque to and out of Samford. 
 

 
Data Recovery, Computer & Phone Repairs, Websites 

Call John on 0411 646 405 

www.techroom.com.au  
 

 

http://www.techroom.com.au/
http://techroom.com.au/
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Congratulations to our members 
 

These lucky people are celebrating this MONTH 
 

July 2018 Birthday Wishes 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We congratulate all of the above members on celebrating their respective birthdays 

If I have missed anyone I apologise, unless like me you want to forget all about it!! 

 

 

17th July 2018 

A very big Happy 53rd wedding Anniversary to Neville & Barbara Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER CLUB INVITATIONAL EVENTS & SWAP MEETS 

 

2018 
1st July Muscle on the Mountain. Gold coin donation to Prostate Cancer foundation.  

Maleny Showgrounds – 13 Maleny-Stanley River Road.  Contact Gail Denver 

denvergail1@gmail.com for further details. 

22nd July The original Gold Coast Swap Meet.  Mudgeeraba Showgrounds, 115 

Mudgeeraba Rd, Qld.  $5 Adults $10 site fee.  More info contact David on 

Phone 0428279291 or email  swap.gcaac@gmail.com 

28TH July Nambour Swap Meet.  Nambour Showgrounds,  Coronation Avenue.  900 

stall holders.  Public entry $5 from 6.00am.  Details on the sccac.org.au 

website or Phone 54389297 

8th September Gympie Historic Auto Club Inc. 48th Swap Meet & 6th Car Show.  Saturday 

8th @ Gympie Showgrounds, Exhibition Road, Southside, Gympie.  Gates open 

for traders from 3.30pm Friday 7th.   Enquiries Barry 0409827562 

 

 

Neville Brown John Westerhuise 
Gloria Glover Julie Walters 

mailto:denvergail1@gmail.com
mailto:swap.gcaac@gmail.com
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                             Ian (Scotty) & Aldonna's E-Type 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David's Toyota Crown 

 

 

Jokes 
 

Police officer: Sir your tail light is broken, your tires need to be replaced and your bumper hangs 

halfway down. That will be 300 dollars. 

Driver: Alright, go ahead. They want twice as much as that at the garage. 

 

I forgot my cell phone when I went to the toilet yesterday. We have 245 tiles. 

 

Insurance clerk: "Where were you born, Sir?" 

Man: "In Australia." 

Insurance clerk: "OK, and which part?" 

Man: "My entire body."  

 
 

 



                            Classic and Historical Automobile Club of Caboolture Inc.   

                          - 8 - 

 

 

CHACC EVENTS & RUN DATES FOR  2018  

Any further queries, please phone Run Director  Alex 0417247292 

 

1st July 2018 Sunday President’s and Memorial Run. Have booked a Seafood 

Lunch cruise that only takes 25 guests. We have booked and 

confirmed @ $35 per head. This entails a one & half hour 

cruise including lunch. CHACC will sponsor $10 per head so 

members are only up for $25 per head. We currently have 18 

and 1 tentative. So first in Best Dressed!  Please let us know 

ASAP.  Cruise is from Mooloolaba. 

Phone Kim or Carol 0427876271/0427876773. 

 

18th July 2018 Wednesday Counter Lunch: Mid-week/month.  

Organised by John & Jan Westerhuis.  

This is to the Yandina Pub. 

 

5th August 2018 Sunday  BYO: Organised by Ian (Scotty) & Aldonna Scott 

 

22nd August 2018 Wednesday Counter Lunch: Mid-week/month.  

Organised by Arthur & Glenda Hall.  

This is a combined run with MVOC (Maroochydore Vehicle 

Owner’s Club) to Beerwah Hotel. 

 

9th September 2018 Sunday Counter Lunch: Organised by Jenny & Stan Vallance 

 Tagoolawah Pub 

 

19th September 2018   Wednesday BYO - Mid-Week/month 

Organised by   NEED A VOLUNTEER 

 

7th October 2018 Sunday   BYO 

Organised by David Alsbury & Marie Fitzgibbons  

(note Date Change) 

 

17th October 2018 Wednesday  BYO - Mid-Week/month. 

Organised by NEED A VOLUNTEER 

 

4th November 2018 Sunday   BYO -  

Organised by NEED A VOLUNTEER  

(Suggestion this be AGM) 

 

24th Nov 2018 Saturday  Date confirmed for CHACC Christmas Lunch 
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